June 9, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips








Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

For the past ten years, King County has relied on subarea transportation boards – South County Area Transportation Board (SCATBd), Eastside Transportation Partnership (ETP), and SeaShore Transportation Forum (SeaShore) – to build consensus and provide input on important transportation issues.  While these subareas share many common concerns and interests that extend beyond their boundaries, each also has specific needs or priorities.  The boards have been effective in sharing information and developing recommendations that are useful for their respective subarea and for the broader regional discussions.  

The transportation problems we face are complex and challenging.  They require an understanding of a wide range of issues and policies, and the ability to think beyond jurisdictional boundaries.  I have found it useful to rely on these boards for input and advice, since the members take the time to educate themselves and carefully consider the issues and the effects of actions at a subarea and regional level.  Other agencies, including Sound Transit, the State Department of Transportation and the Puget Sound Regional Council, also have taken advantage of the forums these subarea boards offer.  I believe we need to continue to support and enhance these boards as we work together to find solutions to our difficult transportation challenges.  

With this letter, I am transmitting an updated agreement to extend the SeaShore Transportation Forum through 2005, and commit staff support through that time. This agreement is similar to the one approved in 2000.  King County would pay no dues, and there is no financial commitment other than staffing support.  King County Councilmembers would continue to participate as voting members of these boards.  In fact, the recently elected co-chairs of the SeaShore Transportation Forum are Seattle City Councilmember Richard Conlin and King County Councilmember Carolyn Edmonds.

This agreement was sent to Council as a motion for review in 2003, but was held in Committee because it appeared that some changes in structure and voting might develop that would require modifications to the agreement.  This has not been necessary, and in the meantime, Council procedures have called for interlocal agreements such as this to be handled by ordinance rather than motion.  As a result, I am transmitting this again, in ordinance form, and request Council review and action.  King County’s official endorsement of the agreement would serve as a further commitment to the continued strengthening of the Forum.

I look forward to your action on this ordinance.  If you have questions concerning this agreement, I encourage you to contact Sally Marks, Supervising Transportation Planner, Office of Regional Transportation Planning, Department of Transportation, at 206-263-4710.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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cc:
King County Councilmembers




ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director





  Paul Carlson, Lead Staff, Transportation Committee





  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, DOT

Sally Marks, Supervising Transportation Planner, Office of Regional


   Transportation Planning, DOT

George Fleming, Government Relations Liaison, DOT

